
Leo Vincent Nola - continued
Thank you

Leo’s Norfolk and Auckland families would again 
like to sincerely thank all those who have helped in 
any way over the past two weeks. Special mention and 
appreciation to Shane Quintal and the grave diggers,  
Tardy for driving the hearse, the wreath makers at the 
usual place and all those who provided flowers last 
Saturday morning, Jodie Williams for her time, care 
and understanding designing the service sheet and 
Photopress for the printing, Fr Don Richardson and 
members of the Catholic Church for the beautiful 
service, Leo’s long-time friend Ralph Holloway for 
leading the procession in Leo’s old taxi, Milton for 
the PA and the Uke Band for the music at the grave 
side, Sue and Kissard for all their help on the day, the 
Norfolk Island RSL for all their assistance including 
the guard of honour at the grave side and for providing 
the venue afterwards where we all enjoyed sharing 
special memories of Leo, the Ladies Auxiliary for the 
sweet wetls at the wake, the many close family friends 
who have helped in different ways and all the other 
people who have offered or given help and assistance 
through recent times including those who have sent 

Vale
 Bob Green.

It is with great sadness that we announce the death 
of Bob Green.  Bob served as pastor to the Uniting 
Church on Norfolk Island on many occasions over 
the past nine years with great dedication.  He will be 
greatly missed.

 Our sympathy goes out to his wife, Gwen, and 
children Allyson, Janelle and Adrian and their 
families. 

Gwen’s address is 13 Old Bathurst Road, Blaxland, 
NSW ,  2774.

 COUNSELLOR - FREE & CONFIDENTIAL
8.30am - 5.00pm Weekdays :  Ph 23190 or 56400

After hours contact,
for emergency or crisis only is via the Hospital 22091 

or the Police 22222.

CANCER COUNCIL HELPLINE 
13 11 20 for the cost of a local call from landline only. 

For further help, go to the online chat at
 www.cancerconnections.com.au

NATIONAL SEXUAL ASSAULT, DOMESTIC FAMILY 
VIOLENCE COUNSELING SERVICE 

http://www.1800respect.org.au/

COMMUNITY INFORMATION CENTRE     
9.30am-1.00pm weekdays : Ph22447

KIDS HELPLINE 
24hrs free & anonymous : Ph1800 551800

KARITANE
24hr, free call, advice re children 0-5 : Ph1800 2273

YOUTH HELP 
Information : www.reachout.com.au

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE
Ph1800 200 526

MENSLINE AUSTRALIA
Especially for men (not a free call)

Ph 1300 78 99 78 or www.menslineaus.org.au

BUDGET HELP 
Rees Walden (free) : Ph24287

DEPRESSION HELP 
Information : www.beyondblue.org.au

RED CROSS 
Telecross support call service : Ann Wright : Ph 22739

WEIGHT CONTROL
SDA Church : Ph 22201

QUIT SMOKING
SDA or Hospital or Counsellor : Ph 23191

CRAFT GROUP
SDA Church : Ph 22201
CARE NORFOLK INC. 

Providing in-home domestic care, social support and minor 
home safety modifications. 

All enquiries to Liat Baddock on 52696.

THE FAMILY RELATIONSHIPS ADVICE LINE
 Help with relationship issues & advice on parenting 

arrangements after separation.
 Ph: 1800 050 321

YOUTH CENTRE 
Open Friday and Saturday : 7am - 10pm : Ph 24111

LETL SALAN PARENTS GROUP
For parents of young children : Ph 22636 : dougeve@ni.net.nf

NISEDU
Special Education Unit : Ph 23000

ST JOHN’S AMBULANCE 
First Aid Training : Ph 53533 / 23181

DENTAL CLINIC
Hospital : Ph 22091

HOSPITAL
Grassy Road : Ph 22091

PHYSIOTHERAPIST
Hospital : Ph 22091

BABY HEALTH CLINIC
Monday and Wednesday : Ph 22091

RESPITE CARE
Hospital : Ph 22091

DISTRICT NURSING 
Emily Channer Trust (Hospital) : Ph 22091

DIABETES MANAGEMENT
Hospital : Ph 22091

HOSPITAL AUXILIARY
Raise funds for equipment : Ph 22091

SUNSHINE CLUB
Funds for medical asssistance : Ph22091

WHITEOAKS 
Local Seniors Social Group

SERVICE CLUBS
Lions and Lions of Arthurs Vale. Rotary, Quota, Probus

For contact phone 22147

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS
Every Wednesday, 5pm. Ring Ron on 23150

COMMUNITY SERVICES

cards, flowers, food and well wishes. Thanks also 
to those who have shared personal memories and 
stories of our amazing Dad, Brother, Grandad, Great-
Grandad, Uncle, Great-Uncle and special friend, over 
the last two weeks. We are sure his memory will long 
remain. Lastly a special, special thank you to Dr. Bob 
and all of the hospital staff who have not only lovingly 
cared full time for Leo in the last 12 months but who 
have also given him unconditional companionship and 
support. Leo was very grateful to each one of you, so 
thank you.  


